
 

 
 

 

File: 2518.00 

Licence No. 964 R 

 

March 30, 2020 

 

Mike Pinette 

Environment, Health, Safety Coordinator 

3M Canada Company – Morden Manufacturing Facility  

400 Route 100  

Morden, MB, R6M 1Z9 

 

Dear Mr. Pinette: 

 

Re: 3M Canada – Equipment Decommissioning - Notice of Alteration 

 

Thank you for the Notice of Alteration submitted on February 21 and February 26, 2020 in 

which you notified the removal of the equipment of Line 4 used for processing powder materials. 

You have also indicated the removal of an exhaust stack that has not been used since 2005 at the 

3M Canada Morden manufacturing facility.   

 

Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of 

the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of 

The Environment Act you are hereby approved for the proposed alteration as described in the 

February 21 and 26, 2020 Notice of Alteration.   

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Tyler Kneeshaw, Regional 

Supervisor at (204) 239-3608. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

       Original Signed By 

 

Shannon Kohler. 

Director 

The Environment Act 

 

 

c: Yvonne Hawryliuk/Tyler Kneeshaw - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 

 Eshetu Beshada, Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch 
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